
 
 

The Transportation Policy Body for the North Central Texas Council of Governments 
(Metropolitan Planning Organization for the Dallas-Fort Worth Region) 

P.O. Box 5888 • Arlington, Texas 76005-5888 • (817) 695-9240 • FAX (817) 640-3028 
http://www.nctcog.org/trans 

 
 June 1, 2015 
 
 

The Honorable Anthony Foxx 
Secretary of Transportation  
United States Department of Transportation   
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Foxx: 

On behalf of the Regional Transportation Council (RTC), which serves as the Metropolitan 
Planning Organization for the Dallas-Fort Worth area, I am pleased to support the 2015 
Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) Discretionary Grant 
application from the North Central Texas Council of Governments (NCTCOG) for the Interstate 
Highway (IH) 35W Multimodal Improvements Project in Fort Worth, Texas.  

The IH 35W Multimodal Improvements Project will enhance connectivity, reduce congestion, 
encourage greater transit usage, and improve trip reliability along the 17-mile IH 35W corridor 
between the Fort Worth Central Business District and Alliance Airport.  It will supplement the 
ongoing North Tarrant Express Project construction by adding direct access from the eastbound 
IH 30 to northbound IH 35W direct connector ramp into the proposed IH 35W managed lane 
facility.  It will also introduce new bus vehicles, facilities, and amenities as part of a guaranteed-
speed express bus transit system between two of North Central Texas’ largest employment 
areas, which is consistent with ongoing planning efforts. 

This application meets the needs of the TIGER program with a project that will create jobs, 
stimulate the economy, and improve regional mobility and multi-modal transportation options.  
This project is included in the Mobility 2035: The Metropolitan Transportation Plan for North 
Central Texas – 2014 Amendment.  All federally funded surface transportation projects must 
also be included in the Transportation Improvement Program.  If the project is successful in 
receiving funds, the Regional Transportation Council will support its inclusion in the 2015-2018 
Transportation Improvement Program for North Central Texas. 

Again, the RTC supports NCTCOG’s TIGER grant application for the IH 35W Multimodal 
Improvements Project and the mobility, quality of life and economic benefits it would provide to 
the region.  Thank you for your time and consideration.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Michael Morris, P.E., Director of Transportation for NCTCOG, at (817) 695-9241. 

     Sincerely, 

     
    Mike Cantrell 
 Chair, Regional Transportation Council 
 Commissioner, Dallas County  

RH:ch 

cc:  Michael Morris, P.E., Director of Transportation, NCTCOG 
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